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June 2016 CIRCULATION: 1,299 
Wamboin Community Assn: www.wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Bywong Community: www.bywongcommunity.org.au 

Fire Brigade: http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au 
All proceeds from advertisements after printing costs go to the Wamboin Community Association which started The Whisper as a 

community newsletter in 1981 and continues to own it.  The newsletter comes out at the start of each month, except January.   It is 

distributed to all letterboxes in Wamboin, Bywong and of Palerang Council residents just southeast of the Federal Highway. Contributions 

from all residents are encouraged, valued and the main content of the newsletter.  On contentious matters the Community Association will 

strive to maintain a balance.  The current editor is Ned Noel, 17 Reedy Creek Place, Wamboin, 2620, phone 6238-3484.  Please email 

contributions to either whisper@wamboincommunity.asn.au or to nednoel@optusnet.com.au or mail them or drop them off.  The deadline 

for each issue is the last Sunday night of the month before, so the deadline for the July 2016 issue issue is 7 pm Sunday night, June 

26.   Then the new issue goes to volunteer deliverers by the first Sunday of the new month and is also available at 

www.wamboincommunity.asn.au .  

LIFE THREATENING EMERGENCIES Fire/Police/Ambulance  - Dial Triple Zero (000) All Hours  
Bungendore Police:  6238 1244   Wamboin Fire Brigade Info Centre: 0409 991 340    Ambulance Bookings: 131233 

    LOCAL  FACILITIES AND CONTACTS  
Wamboin Community Assn Je  Jenny Richards, President   6238 1329 president@wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Bywong Community Anne Goonan, President  president@bywongcommunity.org.au 

Fire Brigade Geoff Foster, Captain 0409 991 340  captain.brigade@wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Resident Palerang Councillor  Pete Harrison 0427 711 028  cr.pete.harrison@palerang.nsw.gov.au 

Resident Palerang Councillor  Keith France 0427 365 715 cr.keith.france@palerang.nsw.gov.au 

Wamboin Markets Lance and Meriel Schultz 6238 3309 Lmsconsulting@bigpond.com 

Sutton School Playgroup Emma Harriden, Convenor 0448 478 953 ce.harriden@bigpond.com 

Landcare Kathy Handel, Secretary 6238 3596 khandel@bigpond.net.au 

Community Nurse  Heather Morrison, Bungendore 6238 1333  

NSW SES  NSW Call Centre 132 500 For assistance in storms and floods 

NSW SES Bungendore After Hours Duty Officer 6238 0222   For non-urgnt assistance and advice 

Justice of the Peace Peter Greenwood, JP 6238 3358  

Justice of the Peace Keith France, JP 6238 3596  

Justice of the Peace Margaret Fletcher, JP 6238 1211  

Justice of the Peace Jill Sedaitis, JP 6236 9559  

Wamboin Pony Club Leanne Quick, Club Captain 6238 3435  

Gearyôs Gap Pony Club Cameron Smith, contact 0419 449 747  

Wamboin Play Group Linda Uzubalis, Convener  0410 294 420 Linda.uzubalis@gmail.com 

Scouts Pete Harrison 6238 3525  

Bywong Hall Bookings Ann Sloan, contact  lrrhallbywong@gmail.com 

Wamboin Hall Bookings Joan Mason, contact  6238 3258          joan.mason@internode.on.net 

Church - Anglican Robyn Robertson, Warden 6238 3202  

KYB Bible Study Group Yvonne Barrett, contact 6230 3539   

Golf Peter Greenwood, Golfer 6238 3358 p.greenwood2@bigpond.com 

Injured Wildlife  Wildcare, Helpline 6299 1966  

Wonderful W men of Wmb Gail Ritchie Knight, Contact 0416 097 500 Whirlwind1@argonite.com.au 

Lake George VIEW Club Pauline Segeri, contact 6238 1996  

Wamboin Book Group Alice Scott, Secretary 6238 3178  

YOUNG ENTREPRENEURS 
Alana Stenning Pet sitting 6238 3030 Lydia Milos Babysitting, petsitting 6238 3559 

Fiona Skea baby sitting 6238 3290 Ashleigh Caird baby sitting 6238 0746 

Genevieve Phipps Babysitting/pet sitting 6238 1660 Gabrielle Simpkin baby sitting/ pets sitting 6238-1335 

Mara Sutcliffe pet sitting 6238 3228 Jack&Matilda Whitney childpet&homesttg,oddjobs 6238 3059 

Jordan Brown baby sitting 0414-907-921 Ethan Laver    Outdoor Jobs 6236 9809 

Rebecca Purdie   pet/horse sitting   6238 3343 Sammi Quick Petsitting & good w. horses 0438154840 

Laura Worden baby/pet/house sitting 0458788486    

 

http://www.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
http://www.bywongcommunity.org.au/
http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
mailto:whisper@wamboincommunity.asn.au
mailto:nednoel@optusnet.com.au
http://www.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
mailto:lrrhallbywong@gmail.com
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Behaviour Problems in Horses ï PART I : 
By: Cassie Duddy of CEH 

  
  
 Most people during some stage of their horsey career will have seen horses carrying out such strange 

activities like that of; cribbing, wind sucking, weaving, wood chewing or stall walking.  These are all what you 

would call stereotypies or vicees, which are basically thought to be domesticated, negative behaviourôs, that are 

usually damaging and unhealthy habits repeated over and over throughout the day.  Studies have been carried out to 

confirm that these abnormal behaviours tend to occur to a higher incidence in horses that are stabled all day,  more 

than horses that spend most of their time out in paddocks.  This however does not mean that a horse that has 

already learnt the habit, does not take it out into the paddock to practice. 

 

 Cribbing and wind sucking are terms used interchangeably, however are thought to be separate behaviours.  

These habits involve grasping a horizontal surface with the front teeth where arching and flexing of the neck can be 

seen, whilst a strange noise is emitted from the horse.  It has been suggested that endorphins are released when this 

strange maneuver is practiced, stimulating the pleasure center of the brain.  It becomes an addictive habit which is 

generally incurable without intervention by using wind sucking collars or eliminating sources that the horse and 

habit rely on (e.g., any flat hard surface or object; stable doors, fences, water feeders, wood stumps, the list goes 

on).  You will notice these horses with worn down front teeth and enlarged muscles along the lower lateral area of 

their necks. 

 

 Here are some first time easy ideas you should try if you happen to have a horse that displays some of this 

behaviour at times -   1.  Make sure your horse has a view of other horses in the same stable block or a view of 

other horses outside.  2.  Increase the amount of roughage given as feed but supply it at frequent intervals 

throughout the day.  3.  Make sure your horse has plenty of exercise, whether it be hand walking, lunging or riding.   

 

 By helping to keep your horseôs mind stimulated and body worked, these ideas will hopefully help to reduce 

the amount of abnormal behavior that occurs during their time in the stables. 

 

 Stay tuned for the next part of óBehavioural problems in horses ï PART IIô. 

 

If you would like further information or veterinary advice or have any other concerns with your horse, 
please contact Canberra Equine Hospital on 6241 8888 or by email on equine@canberravet.com.au. 

Are you following us on Facebook?   

And have you been to our new web page on www.canberraequinehospital.com.au ?  
 

mailto:equine@canberravet.com.au
http://www.canberraequinehospital.com.au/
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 Winter is here a bit early this year and it seems autumn has missed us altogether with the unusually warm and very 

pleasant days of April and May. I do love the colder months in Wamboin with a good crisp frost and blue sky day. Itôs a real 

chance to don a thick jacket and a beanie and do all those things about the paddocks with a much reduced chance to seeing a 

Joe Blake.  It is beautiful to see the shining silver wattle in the car headlights at night and smell that wood fire smoke in the air. 
 The WCA AGM  ï It seemed a majority of the committee had escaped to warmer northern climates or far way places 

around the world for the recent AGM and hence we are waiting for the flock to return to finalise a number of positions on the 

executive. These activities will be sorted and announced shortly. The AGM did however highlight the many successful events 

and community groups during the year including the Home Produce Market, Wheels of Wamboin, the local Rural Fire 

Brigade, the Wonderful Women of Wamboin, the fireworks and bonfire night, Wamboin Pony Club and the Wamboin Golf 

Club. This is just a small sample of the many events and clubs within the community and on behalf of the Wamboin 

Community we thank all the groups and individuals that make Wamboin such a wonder place to live.  

 Queanbeyan /Palerang Council Amalgamation (take over) - Well it happened and it pretty much seemed that the die 

was cast from the start. There was no way Palerang was going to be allowed to remain as is and it was only a matter of how to 

carve it. In the end the total takeover (err sorry amalgamation)  by Queanbeyan was probably the best result from a number of 

poor options. The delegate process was a total farce and waste of time. The way the whole process was undertaken was 

deplorable and an excellent lesson in dumb politics. Pete Harrison has more on this in this monthôs edition. 

 Meet the Candidates Night ï Yes, a Federal election has been called and we will be now bombarded by political ads 

and robot phone calls until July stating promises that may or may not be broken. To meet your local contenders the WCA is to 

hold a ñMeet the Candidatesò night at 7.30pm Thursday 16 June at the Wamboin Hall. All Eden-Monaro candidates for 

the impending Federal Election will be invited.  They will speak to a time limit with a Q & A session once they have all 

spoken.  Candidates will then mix with the community informally over light refreshments.  It is your opportunity to raise with 

them, face-to-face, any matters which you might feel strongly about or warrant a serious answer. 

 A New Residents Welcome Pack is available either from Committee members or from the WCA stall at the Home 

Produce Market.  Giving one to a new neighbour is a good way of breaking the ice and getting to know them.  They are full of 

useful local information. 

 The next General Meeting of the Community Association will be at 7.30pm Tuesday 21 June 2016 in the Wamboin 

Community Hall, 112 Bingley Way, Wamboin.  We welcome new members and Lofty will ensure there will be a warm fire! 

Peter Evans & John van der Straaten 

 

 

 

Wamboin Community Association ~ Bywong Community 
 

Meet The Candidates 
The Wamboin Community Association and the Bywong Community are inviting all 

nominated candidates for the Federal electorate of Eden-Monaro to a 

óMeet the Candidatesô event. 
 

 WHEN:   7:30pm, Thursday, 16
th

 June 2016  

 WHERE:   Wamboin Community Hall,  112 Bingley Way, Wamboin 
 

           All residents of Wamboin and Bywong are invited. After the candidatesô formal 

presentations, audience members will have the opportunity to ask questions of the 

candidates during a óQ&Aô session, and later informally over light refreshments. 
 

  

 

                   
Wamboin 

Community Association 

Vice Presidentôs Paragraphs 
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The amalgamation of Palerang Council with Queanbeyan will have some ramifications for many community groups in the new 

shire. The issue of s355 Council sub-committees (set up under Section 355 of the Local Government Act) was on the Agenda 

in the first combined Council meeting (19
th
 May) in Bungendore.  The Administrator stated that they will continue to function 

as previously and was supportive of the committees and the work undertaken.  So it appears to be ñbusiness as usualò. 

 

Childrenôs Playground for the Hall:  The BCA received a small shock on obtaining quotes for the necessary play equipment 

for the development. This equipment must meet approved standards, and accordingly the commercially available swings, 

cubby houses etc. are much more expensive than anticipated. Nevertheless, the BCA will provide plans (kindly prepared by 

Jennie Curtis of Fresh Landscapes)  for council (via the s355 committee) specifying some play items that can be 

accommodated within our existing budget (roughly $15,000) and with the proviso that several more expensive items will be 

incorporated at a later date as funding is secured.  These items may include a cubby house or ómulti-playô facility. 

This proposal involves changes to the Les Reardon Reserve which is managed by  the S355 committee, so it is possible that 

obtaining the necessary approvals may be slowed a little as staff work their way around new processes.  

 

Clean Up Australia: In the May Whisper the BCA announced that this yearôs clean up effort would be postponed. However, 

in the intervening period it was discovered that large roads previously worked on by BCA volunteers such as Macs Reff and 

Bungendore Roads may now be classified as óarterialô, and this has thrown some doubt on necessary insurance cover and other 

liabilities. Consequently the BCA is holding off on this effort until these issues are clarified with the Clean Up Australia 

administration and other relevant organizations. 

 

 The project will be coordinated by Steve Walker and all offers of assistance and/or suggestions are welcome and should be 

addressed to Steve at - cleanup@tacadv.com  

 

2016 Trivia Night: This is scheduled for 7.30 pm on Saturday evening of 16 July 2016. A nominal charge of $10 per person 

will be asked, but this is a small price for what has traditionally been a very entertaining and informative event. 

If you would like to book a table or perhaps join an existing one please ring Greg Gougeon on 6236 9841. 

 

As usual the plans and themes for this event will be developed by J.P. Favre, and further advertising will be placed in the 

Whisper and the Bungendore Weekly.  Weôd welcome donations of a large pot of soup to give the same ladies a rest!  Every 

year for the past six or so years the same six people have done this- so changes would be welcome!   

 

2017 Car Boot Sale- Preparation:  
The BCA committee is continuing forward planning for the 20

th
 anniversary event in 2017. Hopefully this will be an especially 

memorable Boot Sale and any suggestions or ideas for inclusion in 2017 would be most welcome. All  offers of help in running 

the event would also be welcome. 

If you have any enquiries or suggestions regarding the 2017 event please email us at - president@bywongcommunity.org.au 

 

BCA website/wiki:  Committee member and IT savvy Steve Walker has set up relevant web pages. Hosting is free (donation 

from Steve) and will contain the BCA minutes and other relevant information.  

Next Bywong Community Association meeting: Tuesday June 14 at 7.30 pm.  
 

REG GIRALDI   Licensed Builder 
N SW 145587C    ACT 2953C 

New Homes,  Extensions   Bathroom and Kitchen Renovations,    Carpentry, Tiling, Painting, 
Gyprock Repairs, Concreting,  All Repairs and Insurance Work  

Phone 0416 075 910 (mob) or 6238 0919 ah 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bywong 

Community News 

www.bywongcommunity.org.au 

 

Anne Goonan, President 

 

This News Put Together 

by the Bywong Committee 
 

 

mailto:cleanup@tacadv.com
mailto:president@bywongcommunity.org.au
http://www.bywongcommunity.org.au/
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K ARELIA RIDING INSTRUCTION  
Where the horses arenôt just lesson horses, theyôre part of the family 

 

 

¶ Regular Private lessons with qualified EA NCAS Dressage Coach 
¶ Pay as you go - no whole term payments required. 
¶ Quiet well educated dressage horses who love their job, or bring your own horse 
¶ Parent and child lessons or bring the whole family 
¶ Horse Management lessons 
¶ Preparation for Horse ownership Lessons 
¶ Karelia Riding Club for junior riders with 

group lessons  and day programs 
¶ Holiday programs  
¶ Open 7 days 8am -8pm (evening lessons 

under lights)  
¶ Horses for sale or assistance with choosing the 

right horse 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Call or text Angela now to book your lesson 0416 335217 
Karelia Riding Instruction , 2 Clare Lane, Bywong 2621 

See website www.kareliariding.com.au  and like us on Facebook. 
 

Karelia is proudly sponsored by 

  THE FEED SHED Bungendore         Southern Tablelands Equine Dentistry  
  The Equine Touch                                 David Le Mesurier Hoofcare 
  

http://www.kareliariding.com.au/
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Wildcare on the Beat 
 Those of us who drive in rural areas know only too well that winter has arrived ï not because itôs getting colder, but 

because we are seeing many more kangaroos, wombats and other animals on the roads. Daylight saving has an impact and 

inevitably more of us are driving to and from work at dawn and dusk. This is a time when the risk of seeing animals on the 

verges and crossing over is a lot higher. As has been said before, there is only one way to increase oneôs reaction time. To 

reduce the risk of hitting a kangaroo or a wombat on the road it is vital to slow down ï often well below the speed limit, and be 

much more vigilant in wildlife rich areas.  

 In spring itôs baby birds that test the resources of Wildcare, but in winter it is the influx of injured and orphaned 

kangaroos that increase the level of activity. There are many more motor vehicle accidents involving kangaroos at this time of 

the year and sadly, many injured animals (not all) have to be euthanised. Kangaroos that have not been severely injured can be 

recovered and certainly most orphaned pouch joeys can be rescued and rehabilitated. Wildcare has good success in raising 

orphaned animals and releasing them back into the wild. 

 If you are involved in an accident with a roo, or any other animal for that 

matter, please stop and assess the situation. Your safety is paramount, but often you 

can warn other motorists and get in touch with Wildcare. If you have to leave the 

scene, then it is useful for the Wildcare rescuer to know exactly where an animal 

can be found ï this might mean leaving a marker on the verge or on a fenceline. 

 Some people think that Wildcare is a professional outfit with paid staff and 

well-funded facilities, but nothing could be further from the truth. It is a 

community-based volunteer organisation that has about 250 members spread over a 

huge area of NSW. There are no paid staff, and as with many volunteer community 

groups, money to pay for veterinary fees, telephone, food, housing and rescue & 

rehabilitation equipment, all comes from fundraising, as well as the pockets of dedicated rehabbers. Fortunately, for anyone 

who wants to help, Wildcare has ócharity statusô, so tax deductable donations can be made.  If you would like to support 

Wildcare, with an end of the financial year donation, just visit their website (www.wildcare.com.au). 

 More and more people are contacting Wildcare to get help and advice on wildlife matters. If you come across injured or 

orphaned native wildlife, or want information about joining up, contact Wildcare on their 24/7 helpline ï 6299 1966.  

 Philip Machin   6238 3717  Photo: Orphaned joey (Jackie) in care 
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Wamboin Home Produce Markets 

Saturday 18 June 2016 (9am to 12 noon) 
Contact: Lance and Meriel Schultz 62383309 or 042 261 4304 

Email: lmsconsulting@bigpond.com 
 

 We welcome new stall holders from the local area, aiming for home produce from your garden, paddocks or 

kitchen, as well as craft items.  We are also happy to provide free space for charities.  

 We were enjoying the markets in rural Tuscany in May so many thanks to Joan Mason and Richard and Jill 

Gregory from St Andrewôs on managing the Wamboin market for us. We hear it went very well with the return of 

Jon and his wonderful smoked trout to add to the mix of produce and craft stalls. As usual the coffee cart was busy 

and everyone commented how good it was to see the return of the egg and bacon rolls! 

 The June market is the last one before the winter break, so come and buy up!  We start up again in 

September. 

NOTE: BRING AND BUY WINTER WOOLIES STALL  

As per last June, this month we will run a bring-and-buy stall selling unwanted winter woolies, ski gear, 

winter boots etc.  Please bring CLEAN clothes (adult or kids) labeled with your name and a contact number 

and a suggested price and we will do our best to sell them for you.  You get the money. Please no circa 1970s 

skis or ski boots. 

 

 

Support your local markets!  
 

 

 
 

  

mailto:lmsconsulting@bigpond.com
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Rainfall and Temperatures in Wamboin ï 41 year statistics from the Robertsons 
May rainfall to 29/5 ... 60.75mm     (May 2015 ... 15.75mm) 

  (Average May ....  46.4mm)   2016 rainfall to 29/5 ... 252.25mm 

(2015 to May 31/5 ... 287mm) Average XJune rainfall ...59.3mm 
   ( June 2015  ... 60.5mm) Wettest June ... 189mm in 1997 

Driest June ... 8mm in 1975 Hottest June day ... 17C  twice 

Coldest June day ... 3C x 3 times Coldest June night ...  -6C on 9/6/96 

  

     Wamboin 15 years ago ï from the Whisper, June 2001 Circulation 900 
by Robyn Robertson                            

 From ñThe Wamboin Firefighterò:      The NSW RFS was established by an Act of Parliament, the Rural Fires Act 

1997........................The NSW RFS is responsible for fire suppression and prevention activities in over 90% of the State, and 

works closely with the NSW Fire Brigades, the National Parks and Wildlife Service and State Forests who, between them, 

cover about 10% of the State. Each of the 2400 Rural Fire Brigades is normally supervised by an elected Captain and is 

supported by a number of Deputy Captains. A Brigade President, Secretary and Treasurer normally form part of the 

administrative framework of each brigade.  ........................................... 

  The principal component of the Service, ie the volunteers, combine to provide a range of services from fire fighting and 

prevention to community education and support to other emergency services. Volunteer components of the Service include 

communications, catering and welfare. 

 In the year ended 30 June 1998, the NSW RFS attended 21,566 incidents. The NSW RFS is the designated combat 

agency for all fires occurring in its Districts, which includes the provision of fire protection to some 1200 towns and villages 

throughout the State. -- Cliff Spong, Captain 

 

     And, I found, not in the Whisper, but in another publication, this:    ñ The Old Community Hall:  Merely to tread its 

creaky floorboards is to recall a time before society became brittle, then cracked under its own pressures. Our hall is a 

corrugated temple to a time when people celebrated their citizenship with group activities. A place where our little community 

was able to peer into its own mind and life to discover its needs and then meet them. It encouraged and provided social contact; 

here networks were woven and democratic forms were fashioned. This is where a community was trained in the ways of self 

direction. Donôt ever let your community hall fall down, folks. Bring it home, give it a lick of paint and a tear of gratitude.ò-rr 
 

Woodbridge 

Plumbing Services 
Lic NSW 148394C  and ACT 199815827   

  * Plumbing ï Drainage ï Gas Fitting   (L.P.G / Natural Gas)  

* New Homes ï Extensions ï Renovations    * Gutters and Downpipes 

* Water filters (under sink or whole house) * Blocked Drains  

* Hydronic heating (Radiators) * Maintenance for the above 
We assure you of our best attention and  service at all times 

Please call Matt on 0428 489 399   Fax 02 6282 0621 

 

 

Your Local  Electrician   
Andrew Lemon  

APL Electrical Services  
Electrical maintenance, new homes, 
extensions,sheds, power to water 
boresand more.  Punctual and 
dependable reputation. Please call  

Andrew on 0428 466 525. 
NSW Licence: 120626C 
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